
It’s January, and that often means setting New Year’s resolutions, 
planning and looking forward to the changes ahead. 

I like the idea of a clean page at the beginning of the year — the endless 
possibilities, the goal-setting, the drive to achieve more. It provides a 
reason for each of us to think about the future and plan our steps as we 
work toward that future.

We spend a lot of time thinking and talking about change. What will be 
different? What new technology is on the horizon? What changes do we 
need to anticipate to be ahead of the curve? 

In the beef business, and in life, really, those things are incredibly 
important. Yet, I’m not sure we spend enough time talking about what’s 
not going to change. What things are fundamental to our business, to 
our association, and to the Angus breed? We must not lose sight of the 

foundational things that change is built upon. 
One of the most important fundamentals is our focus on quality. Prior to the 1970s and 1980s, the 

cattle business was focused on lean gain, and it was just that — the “cattle” business, not the “beef” 
business. We weren’t necessarily paying a 
whole lot of attention to who was ultimately 
going to consume the product we were 
producing. We were about producing cattle. 

This business has changed in such a huge 
way in a relatively short period of time. A 
pioneering shift in mindset came, focusing 
our industry on beef. Today, we are delivering 
the highest-quality product that our industry has ever delivered to the consumer. More than one in 
five of all fed cattle qualify and make it into the Certified Angus Beef ® (CAB®) brand. As an industry, 
we realized what we do on the cattle production side ultimately lands in the center of someone’s 
plate. That’s not changing. 

Where to go from here?
However, do we need more quality? Cattlemen wonder whether the market for a high-quality 

product is saturated and whether the incentives and premiums will go away. While that’s a valid 
question, I think we can look at history for the answer. 

In the last 11 years, we have doubled supply of CAB from 3 million to 6 million head. At the same 
time, the grid premium for CAB over Choice has gone from $4.50 to almost $11 per hundredweight 
(cwt.). That tells me if you build more, you access more customers, and demand will continue to 
grow. 

That’s good news for cattlemen who continue to invest in the kind of genetics that deliver CAB-
quality beef. 

Still, there’s a need to focus on other fundamentals, as well. Cows need to work in any 
environment. A cow needs to breed and raise a big, heavy calf. Bulls need to be sound and functional. 
That calf needs to grow efficiently and produce a quality product in the end. It all needs to happen in 
a profitable way. 

Ultimately, balancing a functional cow herd with a quality mindset is achievable. You have a need 
for tools and data that help you make good decisions to keep those fundamentals moving forward. 
Those tools are more powerful than they ever have been, and that won’t change in the future. 

For the Angus breed, we will always be looking to stay ahead of the industry, but we won’t lose 
sight of the foundation the Angus breed has built: a quality-focused, profitable and functional cow 
herd. 

That’s our promise to you. l

What doesn’t change

American Angus Association
3201 Frederick Ave., Saint Joseph, MO 64506-2997;  

phone: 816-383-5100; fax: 816-233-9703  
Office hours: (M-F) 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. (Central); 

website: www.angus.org

ADMINISTRATION
Mark McCully, CEO
Lou Ann Adams, CIO
Kenny Miller, CFO
Martha Greer, coordinator, board relations

DEPARTMENT LEADERS
Tara Adwell, director, finance
Jerry Cassady, director, member services
Jennifer Erickson, director, human resources
Ginette Gottswiller, director, verification services
Troy Marshall, director, commercial industry relations
Holly Martin, director, communications
Esther McCabe, director, performance programs 
Thomas Medsker, director, information systems
Jaclyn Upperman, director, events and education

COMMUNICATIONS
Sharla Huseman, manager
Jera Pipkin, specialist
Briley Richard, specialist
Peyton Schmitt, specialist
Whitney Whitaker, specialist
Josh Comninellis, director, video production
Donald Korthanke, manager, TV production
Lea Ann Maudlin, photo coordinator
Amber Wahlgren, assistant

REGIONAL MANAGERS
David Gazda, director, field services
(see page 189 for a complete listing)

2021 BOARD OFFICERS
Jerry Connealy, president and chairman of the Board, 
Nebraska; phone: 308-544-6552; jsconnealy@gmail.com
Chuck Grove, vice president and vice chairman, Virginia; 
phone: 816-390-6600; chuckgrove64@hotmail.com
Barry Pollard, treasurer, Oklahoma; phone: 580-242-7030; 
barry@pollardfarms.com 

2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Terms expiring in 2022 — Richard M. Dyar, Alabama; 
cell: 816-390-6601; rdyar@farmerstel.com • Dave Hinman, 
Montana; cell: 406-654-4656; hacowboyup@gmail.com • Alan 
Miller, Illinois; cell: 217-840-6935; pvfangus@gmail.com • 
Jonathan Perry, Tennessee; cell: 931-703-6330; jjperry@
deervalleyfarm.com • Barry Pollard, Oklahoma; cell: 580-541-
1022; barry@pollardfarms.com 

Terms expiring in 2023 — Mark Ahearn, Texas; cell: 972-
742-7789; tmranch@aol.com • Smitty Lamb, Georgia; cell: 
229-646-4785; smittylamb@hotmail.com • Charles Mogck, 
South Dakota; cell: 605-661-4562; mogckc1@gwtc.net • Darrell 
Stevenson, Montana; cell: 406-350-5443; stevenson.darrell@
yahoo.com • Gerald Theis, Kansas; cell: 913-683-0775; 
jerrytonyatheis@gmail.com

Terms expiring in 2024 — Paul Bennett, Virginia; 
phone: 434-941-8245; knollcrest@knollcrestfarm.com • Jim 
Brinkley, Missouri; phone: 660-265-5565; brinkleyangus@
nemr.net • John Dickinson, Idaho; cell: 916-806-1919; john@
parnelldickinson.com • Greg McCurry, Kansas; cell: 316-772-
7856; mccurrybro@aol.com • Loran B. Wilson, Indiana; cell: 
812-653-0018; lbwilson1025@gmail.com 

INDUSTRY APPOINTEES 
CAB Board, Dwight ‘Kip’ Palmer, Palmer Food Services, 

New York
Angus Foundation Board, Larry Gossen
API Board, vacant

AT LARGE 
Angus Foundation Board, Darla Eggers, Missouri • Tom 

McGinnis, Kentucky

Angus Foundation
www.angusfoundation.com

Thomas Marten, executive director
Kris Sticken, administrative assistant

Angus Genetics Inc.
www.angus.org/AGI/

Kelli Retallick-Riley, president
André Garcia, geneticist 
Duc Lu, geneticist

COMMON GROUND

Mark McCully, CEO
MMcCully@angus.org

As an industry, we realized what 
we do on the cattle production side 
ultimately lands in the center of 
someone’s plate. That’s not changing. 
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